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UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

WORKSHOP

CITY COUNCIL MEETING NO. 14-26
Thursday, May 8, 2014
6:30 P.M.
Cloverleaf Farm Room

10801 Town Square Drive

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ryan at 7:30 p.m.  
PRESENT:  Councilmembers Bourke, Clark, Hovland, Swanson and Mayor Ryan.
ABSENT:  Councilmembers Kolb and Herbst.
Quorum Present.

ALSO PRESENT:  Clark Arneson, City Manager, Thomas Sweeney, City Attorney; Bryan Schafer, Planning and Community Development Director; Bob Therres, Public Services Manager; Joe Huss, Finance Director; Ward Brown, Budget/Fiscal Analyst; Jean Keely, City Engineer; Chris Olson, Police Chief/Safety Services Manager; Roark Haver, Communications Technician; Al Thorp, Senior Engineering Technician; and Recording Secretary Linda Dahlquist.  
123rd Court Land Use Discussion (The ENCLAVE)   

Planning and Community Development Director Schafer stated Gary Gorham and four other custom home builders (Hedberg, Regency, Price and SW Wold) are interested in the vacant industrial land on 123rd Court east of Cloud Drive.  He stated the builders would like a land use change and rezoning to allow residential.  He stated the site is 14 acres and platted into seven industrial lots with land use LI (Light Industrial) and zoning I-1 (Light Industrial).  He stated staff is concerned that the nearby industrial uses with outside yards’ noise and dust will be an irritant for the new residents.  He noted that homeowners buying during the winter season might not recognize how busy the outside storage yards can be during the warmer months.  He stated the development strategy would be to have upgraded landscaping with berming and large-deep lots with custom built homes.   

Gary Gorham, Gorham Companies, Inc., stated he met with the owner of Nitti and the owner of the Malmborg and both were receptive to a residential development.  He noted that the Malmborg used to own a portion of the property, but lost it to bankruptcy.  He stated some of the lots would be 300 feet deep and  graded to make them walk-outs with custom homes up to $600,000.  He stated the street would need to be reconstructed for residential.  He stated he would limit the number of builders in the development.
Councilmember Clark asked if there would be a home owners association.  Mr. Gorham replied yes.

Mayor Ryan commented his dad used to own the property.  He noted the City worked around the Peterson project.  He commented the property is surrounded by residential.  
Mr. Gorham commented the development would be fenced on the northern side (Malmborg).

Councilmember Bourke suggested open space next to the Nitti instead of a house.  Mr. Gorham replied Nitti is planning to build a wooden fence.

Councilmember Swanson stated the City should focus on industrial for jobs.  He stated the City’s industrial space is slowly being eliminated.  
Councilmember Hovland asked about the holding ponds on the concept drawing.  Mr. Gorham replied the project does have several holding ponds.

Councilmember Hovland asked about the dark shaded area on the concept drawing.  Planning and Community Director Schafer replied the darker area is also ponding.

Councilmember Hovland suggested one pond versus several ponds as shown on the concept drawing.  Planning and Community Director Schafer replied the ponds are suggestions and staff has not viewed an actual engineering drawing. 

Councilmember Bourke asked about the vacant property on the north east corner of the concept drawing.  Planning and Community Director Schafer replied that is zoned industrial.

Councilmember Clark asked if the property remained industrial, how would it affect the residential to the south.  Planning and Community Director Schafer replied the property would be light industrial and there would be screening to buffer the residential to the south.

Mr. Gorham stated he and four other builders have reviewed the site.  He noted that he would only have two other builders in the development.

Councilmember Clark suggested a solid wood fence to buffer the residential from the industrial.  Mr. Gorham stated currently there is chain-link fencing, and he would plant Balsam Fir trees and Pine trees.  

Mr. Gorham stated the sales map will show Nitti and Malmborg’s properties.  

Councilmember Bourke commented the Council needs to discuss industrial and commercial properties.  

Traffic Study Update on Aspen Lake Drive and 116th Avenue

City Engineer Keely stated staff has prepared a temporary closure plan that creates a right out only from 116th Avenue to Radisson Road.  She stated the plan was submitted to Anoka County Highway Department for review and approval.  She stated one quote from a sign rental company was for the first month $1,500 and $1,350 for each additional month.  She noted a neighborhood meeting should be scheduled because this would be a significant change to the public roadway system.

Mayor Ryan commented there is the same traffic situation on Xylite and County Road 14.

Councilmember Bourke stated he wants the temporary closure to happen over the summer months.

Councilmember Clark suggested using Anoka County’s barriers in order to not incur costs.
Council continued discussion on funding for the temporary closure and mailings to residents in The Lakes and TPC.
Councilmember Clark suggested mailing to the residents south of The Lakes Parkway and to the east.  

City Manager Arneson stated a neighborhood meeting will be scheduled for June.  

Council had discussion on the type of neighborhood meeting and providing options for the residents.
2015 Budget – Discussion on Tax Base and Establishing Property Tax Levy Guidelines

Finance Director Huss stated the City’s tax base increased 17% over the previous year per the Anoka County Assessor’s office.  He stated the 2014 property tax levy rate is 36.378% and the 2015 tax levy rate would fall to 30.627% if the same measurement is used.  He stated that Council’s direction for the 2015 tax levy was to eliminate the reserve draw in the general fund; calculate the maximum levy allowed for the EDA, and levy for debt service.  He stated staff has proposed a tax levy rate for 2015 of 34.913% with capacity available to reach the 2014 tax rate.  
Councilmember Swanson asked about increasing the Pavement Management Fund and equipment fund.  Finance Director Huss stated there would be funds.

Councilmember Bourke asked if property taxes will rise.  Finance Director Huss replied when valuations go up, property taxes also goes up.
Finance Director Huss stated commercial and industrial values did not go up as much as residential.
Councilmember Clark suggested funding the EDA and replenish the capital fund.  
OTHER BUSINESS

Planning and Community Development Director Schafer stated Bricks is proposing a marquee sign for their business on the corner of 107th and Davenport.  He stated the City does not have standards for marquee signs. 
Councilmember Bourke asked about marquee signs and if other businesses would want to change their signs.  Planning and Community Development Director Schafer replied marquee signs would just be another option for businesses. 

Mayor Ryan commented that the owner of the pool store cannot upgrade his property due to the service road situation.  City Manager Arneson stated staff will prepare a workshop to discuss this issue.  
Planning and Community Development Director Therres stated he will attend all of the Community Center Task Force group meetings.  Council had discussion on attending these meetings.
The Workshop adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 








Tom Ryan, Mayor 
ATTEST:

Jane M. Cross, CMC, City Clerk
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